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From the Editor 
 
I want to welcome everyone to the Winter Issue of 
the Informant, the newsletter of the Montgomery 
County Citizen Academy Alumni Association 
(MCCAAA). We will be starting the winter season 
on December 21st. I hope that everyone had a 
Happy Thanksgiving with their family and friends. I 
also wish that everyone have a Happy Holiday 
season and stay safe and healthy. 
 
Times are different now and we will be deciding if 
our meetings for the near future will continue to be 
virtual using ZOOM or have in person meetings. 
The MCCAAA will cancel meetings due to 
inclement weather  in normal circumstances. 
 
If you have not paid your dues for 2022, please go to 
our website (see link below) and mail the 
membership application with a check for $15.00 to 
our PO Box. 
 
I am trying to include in our newsletter articles of 
interest for our membership, articles of interest from 
the county and the MCPD. If you have any 
suggestions for any article or would like to submit, 
please send to kenfreeman49@gmail.com. 
 
 Ken Freeman 
 Informant  Editor 
 (H) 301-948-1642 
 (C) 301-646-1056 
 

     Need to join or renew 
your MCCAAA Membership? Use our 
handy  online form to do it now! 

 
(Link not working? Use 
https://www.mccaaa.org/images/MCCAAA%20Annual 

%20Renewal%20Form%203_17.pdf) 
 
 
 

 
In Memorium 
 
Lt. Daniel Friz, Montgomery Police Department  
 
Mary" Christine" Manger, sister of Retired Chief of 
Police MCPD, Tom Manger 
 
Condolences to the families. 
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From the President 
 
“Moving On, Moving On” 
  
Hello everyone, 
  
Hard to believe isn’t it?  Yes, another year, 2021, is 
about to draw to a conclusion!  And as we are about 
to make that transition into the year 2022, the good 
news is that we, the MCCAAA, are still standing! 
 
Yes, we endured another year of challenges in the 
course of our functioning, caused by the (I wish It 
would just go away) Covid pandemic.  As we 
traversed down that pathway, your Association 
Leadership had to make decisions as to how to 
conduct the business of the Association, and, do so 
with the best interest of your health and welfare at 
heart. 
 
Several months ago, your Board voted to hold all 
meetings of the Association, through the end of 
2021, virtually.  As is common knowledge by now, 
and most likely sometime after you are reading this, 
at the December 16th meeting of the Board, a 
strategy will be developed as to how the conducting 
of MCCAAA matters will be carried out into 2022.  
Oh, how I so long to get back to the “old days”! 
 
I loved going to the Academy for every one of my 
Citizen’s Academy classes!  Subsequently, I loved 
going to the Academy for each and every one of our 
MCCAAA Board and General Membership 
meetings.  Trust me, we will get back there!  And 
when you make it inside the Academy building, and 
you bump into Sgt. “Big John M.,” and he lets you 
proceed, you will know you are back! 
 
May I repeat something I said at the November 
Zoom meeting of our Association.  I want to thank 
the General Membership for hanging in there with 
us during the somewhat unorthodox meetings we’ve 
had; like everyone doing their best to make a virtual 
get-together work! 
 
Also, a thank you to, not necessarily mine, but your 
Leadership.  I know I would not have made it 
through 2021 without their support and hard work!  
As such a group, we will prevail and move onward! 
 

Let’s enter into 2022 with a renewal of our Mission:  
Which is, creating an atmosphere of awareness, 
respect, interaction, support, and maybe most 
importantly, appreciation for what each and every 
MCPD Officer stand for.  They went through the 
Academy, they “talk the talk,” they “walk the walk,” 
every day they put their uniform on.  We are here 
because of our respect for them!   
 
Happy Holidays everyone and, of course, a Happy 
New Year too! 
 
God Speed Chief Marcus Jones and the Montgomery 
County Police Department!  Enjoy your holidays and 
Best Wishes for the coming year! 
 
With respect from the MCCAAA,  
 Jerry,  
    President 
 
 
 
From the Treasurer 
 
Well it is that time again--the holidays are coming!  
And lest we forget, it is also time to renew your 
membership in the Alumni Association for 2022. 
 
Did you like how I segued into that? 
 
Renewing, or joining if you are a recent graduate, is 
easy: First find your checkbook. Got it? Good. Then 
get a form from our website, complete it 
including your e-mail address (you are doing well so 
far), write a check to MCCAAA for $15.00 (dues 
have remained at $15.00 since we began; no 
inflation in our house!), and send both to: 
MCCAAA, P.O. Box 8884, 
Gaithersburg, MD 20898 with a return address 
stamped envelope and I will 
send your membership card to you.  
 
Easy, huh? 
 
Oh, yes, the important part__ we have $3414.95 in 
the treasury. We began on September 1, 2021 with a 
balance of $3326.95. Since September 1, 2021 
through November 30, 2021, we have paid expenses 
totaling $129.50--$7.50 in refunds of overpaid dues, 
$22.00 for stamps and $100 donation to 
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the Montgomery County Law Enforcement Officers 
Relief Fund on behalf of Lieutenant Dan Friz.  
During that same period we had deposits totaling 
$217.50. 
 
Yes, we are in good shape financially but we will 
have some bills due in 
2022.  
 
So support your Alumni Association and join/renew 
your membership today! 
 
Terry J. Harbonic, Treasurer. 
 
 

Member Spotlight     
   
 
This edition's spotlight is shining on Diane Platt.   
 
You may recognize me as the former treasurer for 
MCAAA, and now I'm a current and active member 
since 2006. 
 
I was born in the District of Columbia, but see 
myself as a Montgomery County "local", as I've 
lived here since 2nd grade. Following my graduation 
from Northwood High School in Silver Spring, I 
launched right into the working world, landing a job 
with the Federal Government as a cartographer!  I 
spent 36.5 years with the Federal Aviation 
Administration making maps and charts for all the 
airports in the United States while attending college 
at George Washington University. 
 
My interest in policing started when I was a younger 
and I dated a Montgomery County Police Officer.  
My life was filled with many law enforcement 
officials "back in the day", and my involvement 
actually led my brother to become a police officer 
himself   I became a very active volunteer for 
MCPD, working at 5D, 6D, and the old Academy 
front office.  I had some fun by doing scenarios, 
drinking for the rookie training, and going 
undercover looking for intoxicated residents! 
 
I love movies and escaping from the stressors of life 
and spam calls.  Relaxing is a favorite and coveted 

activity when I can squeeze it in.  I'm quite busy with 
my neighbors ' kids who come over most evenings to 
play. I am single with no kids of my own, but being a 
part of all my nieces 
and nephews'  lives has kept me busy, vibrant and 
very broke. People say I am over generous with the 
kids, and I know I am because I did not have any of 
my own. 
 
There is not much else that people don't know about 
me, I am an open book myself  I can't keep a secret 
and I definitely kiss and tell. 
 
[A note from one of the editors:  Small world, I was 
born in DC, moved to Montgomery County in the 
second grade, and went to Northwood High School, 
and worked for the Government too—but not the 
FAA.]  
 
 
MCPD Special Victims 
Investigations Division 
 
Hi everyone,  
 
First, thank you for attending the Montgomery 
County Citizens Academy!  
 
My name is Amy Daum, and I am a Captain 
currently assigned as the Director of the Special 
Victims Investigations Division (SVID).  I have been 
assigned here since January 2020.  Previously, I was 
assigned as the Administrative Lieutenant to the 
Assistant Chief of the Management Services 
Division.  I have also served as a Deputy 
Commander in the 5th District, as a Detective 
Sergeant in Internal Affairs, a patrol sergeant in the 
3rd District, and a detective.  I joined the MCPD in 
February 2003 as a member of Session 42.  I hold a 
bachelor’s degree from American University, a post-
graduate certificate from Cornell, have attended the 
Police Executive Research Forum Institute’s Senior 
Management for Police, and am currently working 
on a master’s degree at the University of Alabama.  I 
am married to another police officer, and we have 
two boys, 12 and 5.  
 
As the Director of SVID,  I oversee the detectives 
and professional staff who serve some of the most 
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vulnerable members of our community. We work 
with internal and external stakeholders, non-profit 
groups, charitable organizations, and others in order 
to provide wrap-around services to help our victims 
on their journey to become survivors.  
 
The Sex Assault Unit (SAU), comprised of one 
sergeant, one corporal, and six detectives, 
investigates all first- and second-degree rapes and 
third-degree sex offenses where the victim is over 
18.   
 
The Domestic Violence and Elder/Vulnerable Adult 
Abuse Unit (DVEVAAU),  comprised of one 
sergeant and five detectives, investigates all intimate 
partner violence and elder and vulnerable adult 
abuse where the victim has sustained serious injury.   
 
The Child Abuse Sexual Assault Unit handles all 
first-degree child abuse and first and second-degree 
rapes or third-degree sex offenses when the victim is 
under 18 and the suspect is known.  The two 
sergeants, two corporals, and twelve detectives 
assigned to this unit also handle second-degree child 
abuse involving patterns of physical injury.   
 
The Child Exploitation Unit, comprised of one 
sergeant, one corporal, and three investigators, 
handle first and second-degree rapes and third-
degree sex offenses when the victim is under 18 and 
the suspect in unknown.  They also investigate child 
pornography cases.  The Sex Offender Registry Unit 
is also housed under CEU, and the two investigators 
and one professional staff member assigned to this 
unit handle all registrations of the roughly 500 sex 
offenders that live and/or work in Montgomery 
County.  
 
The Missing Children Runaway Unit is responsible 
for the investigation of missing children, runaways, 
and parental abductions.  They also investigate 
kidnappings of victims under 18, except in cases 
involving ransom or homicide.  There is one 
sergeant and four detectives assigned to this unit.  
 
In 2020, detectives assigned to SVID handled 2,504 
investigations. Many of our investigations involve 
joint investigations with Health and Human 
Services-Child Welfare, The Treehouse Child 
Advocacy Center, or HHS-Adult Protective 

Services.  Detectives who work in the SAU or 
DVEVAAU have offices in the Family Justice Center 
(FJC), located in the Rockville core near the 
courthouses, and often partner with non-profit and 
external partners like Shady Grove Adventist 
Hospital-Forensic Nursing Unit or with victim 
advocates who work at the FJC.  Most, if not all,  of 
the investigations SVID detectives handle are 
felonies, and we employ a multi-disciplinary 
investigative approach, partnering early in our cases 
with the State’s Attorney’s Office Special Victims 
Unit.  
 
Due to the small size of the Division, we rely heavily 
on volunteers, and we have several great ones.  Phil 
Gilbert is a critical member of our team, and he 
comes in five days a week to help on the phones and 
greet families and survivors in our lobby.   
 
While I never envisioned working at SVID, the last 
two years have been some of the most rewarding of 
my career.  I enjoy working with our partners, and I 
believe that my Division has some of the best 
detectives in the Department.  They are committed to 
helping victims, and advocate tirelessly on behalf of 
survivors.   
 
 
 
MCAA Class of 2003 
 
Can you name them all? 
 

 
 
 
































































